Edward C Aylward 

My dear Miss L, 

Have all the members of your team gone crazy!? 

To summarise :- 

Remember our correspondence of July 2003 when we discussed the bugs in the newly installed computer prog? 

Well, it appears that we have another! 

It seems to be applying changes of income, FOR NEXT YEAR, notified to you by the DWP, to assessments for the CURRENT YEAR. 

I tried to explain this to your Mrs W, but she did not seem to understand, and asked me to send in my DWP notification. As the one I had, referred to 2004/5, not the current year, I declined, and suggested that she contact the DWP because of the serious implications. 

If my email had been read by a person who understands the system, all would have been clear! 

I continue with some comments on Mrs S-J McDonnell's letter (the highlights are mine). :- 

1. I do not have "your current award letter ". The one I have refers to 2004/5. As I told them. 

2. I have not had any "change in circumstances they should notify us within four weeks" As I told them. 

3.You do currently have my "correct details" (the ones applying before the error) As I told them. 

4. Now! This is what I call an understanding response to my helpful email! Or does she intend it as the "coup de gráce"? My benefits have "temporarily been suspended," 

5. Her lack of understanding, including not knowing the correct title of the relevant department "department of Working Pensions" , suggests that this lady requires some re-training. 

(The email and letter referred to, is not included here. You can see them via the links on the web page)

Below is a copy of the email I sent after I had no update on my phone call. There follows a copy of the letter received from your Mrs S-J McDonnell. 

For the benefit of local residents I will put this info onto :- www.Northlands-Park.org.uk 

